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February 3, 2021 
 
 
Dear Wakefield Forest Resident: 
 
Re:  Follow-up Wakefield Forest Neighborhood Traffic Mitigation 
  
In early September of 2020, it was announced that Continental Real Estate Co. intended to purchase the 
former Macy’s property at Kingsdale in order to pursue a mixed-use redevelopment project at the site.  
In October, a Preliminary Development Plan for the proposed project was reviewed and approved by the 
Board of Zoning and Planning (BZAP). Several significant conditions accompany BZAP’s approval, 
which must be met by the developer before submittal of a Final Development Plan. This includes traffic 
impacts and parking considerations. 
 
After two rounds of public involvement, with meetings held on November 19 and December 17, the 
City’s Engineering Division is ready to share with residents the improvement plan exhibits that have 
been created based on neighborhood feedback for the overall development and also for the Wakefield 
Forest Neighborhood Improvements. Enclosed with this notice, please find the exhibits that will be 
included in the final traffic impact study as part of the Final Development Plan application, which is 
scheduled for review and BZAP action in March. 
 
Additionally, the pilot project for the 1-WAY westbound only traffic on Trentwood Road from Brandon 
Road to Northwest Boulevard is scheduled for implementation to begin on March 1, 2021. Message 
signs will be installed for advance warning ahead of the implementation date.  
 
For updates on this project and the BZAP Meeting dates, please visit the City’s website at 
https://upperarlingtonoh.gov/community-development/kingsdale-mixed-use-project/.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Engineering Division by e-mail at engineering@uaoh.net 
or by phone at 614-583-5360. 
 
 
 
 
CC: Upper Arlington City Council, Steven C. Schoeny, City Manager, Jackie Thiel, Public Service Director/City 

Engineer, Ashley Ellrod, City Clerk 
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